



State Board of Stationary Engineers 
Business Meeting

MINUTES

Date: 

September 15, 2015
Time: 

10:00 a.m.
Location: 
500 N. Calvert Street



Room 302

Baltimore, MD 21202

Members Present:



Harold Norris, Chair
Gregory Restivo, Vice Chair
Karl Kraft, Chief Boiler Inspector  
Brian Wodka, Industry Member
Kevin McLeod, Industry Member

Absent: 
Dr. Loretta Johnson, Consumer member  


Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General
DLLR Officials & Staff Present: 

Robin Bailey, Executive Director, Mechanical Boards
Naterra Bailey, Administrative Clerk 
Others Present: 

  
Rick Conrad, National Association of Professional Engineers (NAPE), Vice President 



Charles Frederick, NAPE


Robert J. Bracey, Rogel Management Group



Stuart S. Rogal, Rogel Management Group



Thomas Stewart, IAP, US Naval Academy



Don Saller, HVACR Supervisor, Towson University



John Logan, HVACR Management, Towson University



Donald Matoney, W. L. Gore and Associates
    

CALL TO ORDER: 

Chair, Harold Norris, called the Business Meeting of the Maryland State Board of Stationary Engineers to Order at 10:00 a.m.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES   

The members reviewed the minutes of the Business Meeting held on June 16, 2015. Upon Mr. Restivo’s Motion, and Mr. MeLeod’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the minutes with corrections.  
APPROVAL OF EXECUTIVE SESSION MINUTES   

The members considered the findings of the June 16, 2015 Executive Session.  Upon Mr. Restivo’s Motion, and Mr. McLeod’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the findings of the Executive Session with corrections.

COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT
Mr. McLeod presented SE 150001, which was referred back to the complainant for more information.  Ms. Bailey will contact Mr. McLeod to construct a letter to the complainant requesting information on equipment used. 
Review of PSI Examination results 

Ms. Bailey stated that the Board has been provided the ten (10) best performing exam questions from PSI examination services and she presented them with the ten (10) worst performing questions for the Board to review. She suggested that the Board review them and return them prior to adjournment. The Board agreed that according to the test scores presented grades improved as of July 2015
REVIEW OF EXAMINATION STATISTICS AND LICENSE TOTALS 

PSI Exams submitted the following statistical summaries for July, 2015: 

Stationary Engineer
     Candidates        
Passed

Failed
     
     Pass %




          Tested
	Stationary Engineer Grade 1
	12
	6
	6
	50%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 2
	2
	1
	1
	50%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 3
	16
	7
	9
	44%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 4
	17
	10
	7
	59%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 5
	3
	1
	2
	33%

	                              TOTAL
	50
	25
	25
	50%


Ms. Bailey reported that 50 candidates were tested in July 2015, 25 passed, 25 failed with a 50% passing rate. Since January of 2015, the passing rate is 50%, and since the inception of the test the overall passing rate is 43%.  There are currently 5,409 active licensees.
PSI Exams submitted the following statistical summaries for August, 2015: 

Stationary Engineer
     Candidates        
Passed

Failed
     
     Pass %




          Tested
	Stationary Engineer Grade 1
	6
	2
	4
	33%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 2
	6
	2
	4
	33%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 3
	11
	2
	9
	18%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 4
	15
	8
	7
	53%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 5
	6
	2
	4
	33%

	                              TOTAL
	44
	16
	28
	36%


Ms. Bailey reported that 44 candidates were tested in August 2015, 16 passed, 28 failed with a 36% passing rate. Since January of 2015, the passing rate is 42%, and since the inception of the test the overall passing rate is 43%.  There are currently 5,409 active licensees.
OLD BUSINESS

Ms. Bailey suggested that source codes be discussed in executive session.  Ms. Bailey also presented the FAQ sheets from the website for the Board of Stationary Engineers and after an overview suggested that the discussion be deferred until the next scheduled Board meeting.
Ms. Bailey Presented a letter to David G. Power, President of National Association of Power Engineers, in reference to a certificate of achievement issued.  After reviewing the letter upon Mr. Restivo’s motion, and Mr. MeLeod’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the letter to be sent to NAPE.
NEW BUSINESS
Ms. Bailey presented a letter drafted to Towson University Facilities Management in reference to concerns regarding licensure requirements and compliance at Towson University, for the Board to review. After reviewing the letter upon Mr. Restivo’s motion, and Mr. MeLeod’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the letter to be sent.   Mr. Logan requested a compliance book to research issues found.   He stated that there are 40 buildings with 1 steam plant and that he was told HVACR mechanics can do needed repairs.  He also asked if machinery with 30 hp can be turned on by HVACR mechanics, although they don’t work on high pressure machinery.  He also asked can a HVACR mechanic work on chillers and hangers on the roof.   
CORRESPONDENCE 
A. Chillers Regulations  
Robert J. Bracey from Rogel Management Group sent an e-mail on July 13, 2015 regarding Chillers regulations in the State of Maryland.  He asked Board whether or not an individual who has hot water boiler under 200 hp is exempt from the regulations.  He also asked how and if the Board could insure the safety and well-being of the public if they do not require these individuals to be licensed. He also stated that he had found that the heating boiler exemption and while AMSE tells you how to maintain what type of boiler but how will an individual who is not properly trained know the difference.  Mr. Kraft stated that chillers and diesel engines fall under the Code of Maryland regulations. They are not exempt from the Board regulations.  A 150 hp chiller requires a Grade 3 stationary engineer.  Mr. Restivo stated that the operations of all equipment including steam boilers, hot water boilers, gas compressors, steam turbines, etc. were regulated except heating boilers because of the Board of Education and politics. Chillers and other associated equipment over 30 hp require a licensed stationary engineer.  
Mr. Restivo explained to Mr. Bracey, that Stationary Engineers have a very diverse set of duties and these duties are appointed by plant management and the Board does not manage plants.  Ms. Bailey added that the Board does not interpret duties for stationary engineers, and that this is handled by plants human resource department.   

Ms. Bailey presented a letter from David Burkhard, president of Ohio NIULPE Inc., requesting the Board to review the listed requirements and make necessary corrections.  The Board will review the information and discuss in the next scheduled meeting.   

Ms. Bailey presented an email sent to Greg Restivo on Tuesday, September 8, 2015 requesting the Board’s opinion on a situation where management dispatched vehicles during off duty hours.  This process has taken operator’s attention for periods longer than 15 minutes at a time and is conducted in the parking lot adjacent to the plant.  Mr. Kraft responded that if Stationary Engineers are dispatched without availability that leaves the owner responsible, and he must be licensed otherwise he is operating unlicensed.  
COUNSEL’S REPORT

None to offer.
CHAIR’S REPORT
None to offer.
DIRECTOR’S REPORT

None to offer.
EXECUTIVE SESSION

Upon Mr. Restivo’s Motion, and Mr. McLeod’s second, the Board unanimously entered into Executive Session at 11:11 a.m., in the 3rd Floor Conference Room, 500 N. Calvert Street, Baltimore, MD 21202 in order to discuss the Stationary Engineer license examinations, test bank questions and other issues related to license examination questions.  Upon completion of the session, the Board convened to the public meeting at 11:19 a. m.  

APPROVAL OF FINDINGS OF EXECUTIVE SESSION
The members reviewed the findings of the Executive Session minutes held on September 15, 2015.  Upon Mr. McLeod’s Motion, and Mr. Restivo’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the findings of the Executive Session minutes.

ADJOURNMENT

Upon Mr. Restivo’s Motion, and Mr. McLeod’s second, the Board unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 11:44 p.m.
_________________________



__________________________

Harold Norris, Chair




Date

Without Corrections ______



With Corrections ______ 
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